
FRIENDS OF FLITCH GREEN
Minutes of the FFG AGM meeting
Held on Thursday 30th September 2010
At Flitch Green Primary School
Present:
Ron Withers

Karen Fuller
Helen Johnson
Karen Sambles
Claire Boswell
Shelley Wilson
Claire Blohm (CB1)

Kate Hennessy
Julie Boyce

Marianne Withers

Tracey Fullerton
Nikki Bennett
Sarah Amos
Becky Sadler
Jenny Collom
1. Apologies for absence
Sally Brown

Minutes of last AGM

RW started the AGM by agreeing the last year’s AGM minutes.  There was only one outstanding item on the minutes which was to update the constitution to allow each of the four main positions within FFG to stand for two years, Chair and Secretary positions being up for election this year, Vice Chair and Treasurer positions the following year.  RW updated the constitution in February 2010.

Chairs Report for 2009/10
RW summarised his Chairs Report for 2009/10. It has been a great year and FFG has made a very good profit for the school.  A summary of the events will be sent out with the minutes.  It was good to see a few more volunteers at the AGM which is always appreciated.  RW then thanked HJ for the fantastic support that FFG get from the school.

Treasurers Report for year ended 31/08/09
KH summarised the Treasurers report for the academic year 2009/2010.  FFG has raised a gross amount of £19,656.99 with a net income of £4,951.10.   A summary of income from all the events will be sent out with the minutes.  FFG has had to buy alot of equipment this year which will benefit us over the coming years.  The events that raised the most money for the school include the cake stall £645, fun day £2509, summer ball £1201, quiz night £516, school discos £404 and Guy Fawkes night £533.

Headteacher's Comments
HJ thanked everyone within FFG for all their hard work and commented that she didn’t mind how much money we raised as it was just nice to see everyone enjoying events and bringing the community together.  She also mentioned that as the school has grown, it is harder to integrate new parents into the school and that it was important for the class reps and all FFG members to try and talk to new parents and make them feel welcome.  After the success of the coffee morning for last year’s reception class, it was decided to continue with coffee mornings or afternoons before the class assemblies.  To include parents who are working during the day, it was also suggested that we could do more ladies nights as well.  CB asked HJ if new parents email addresses could be passed on as quickly as possible in order to help class reps to welcome new parents.

Appointment of Independent Examiner of Accounts

KF agreed to review the accounts by end October.

Election of Officers and Trustees of the Committee
Secretary – Claire Boswell was nominated to be Secretary for another two years and all were in agreement.

Chair – a ballot was held for the position of Chair as there were two nominees for the position.  HJ as Returning Officer counted the votes with CB1 and KF.  Ron Withers received 44 votes and Jenny Collom received 11 votes so RW will continue as Chair for the next two years.


